Outdoor Recreation - 2003:

Communication / Leadership   -   Lizz Conroy

My involvement through NMIT began and ended on similar notes: ineffective communication and poor leadership on the part of NMIT.  I found out late on the Thursday that I was hired for the Monday start. Despite that, the year kicked off well with a great orientation week, which was an excellent time for me and Mike to start getting to know the students.

Mondays at NMIT in a less-than-wonderful classroom were a challenge to begin with. The diversity among the students and their various motivations for doing the course produced some intriguing moments at the start and throughout the course. Gradually, most of the group made use of our sessions to learn more about leadership, communication, themselves and each other. The process time available is an extremely useful asset and I’m pleased to have managed that quite well. I think that being part of WIT and being a woman were both keys to the success of the process time.

My being away for a few weeks at the end of 2nd term was not ideal and in future would need to be covered better.

Many of the students achieved all the unit standards that were available on my part of their course. For a couple of units I invited speakers to come and share experiences and insights with them - Paula Roberts and Marty Clark, re: disabilities and Wendy Van den Berg re: equity issues. When I work on TOPS courses I am careful to keep it from being like school, since often students are self-declared catastrophes of the school system. Feedback from a few of the more academically-oriented students was that they needed a better overview of which unit standards they had completed. In future I will prepare a matrix to compile this information. The assessments were often dovetailed with client deliveries, self and peer feedback, classroom activities, etc. So, assessments were not as clear-cut as whether or not one could roll a kayak.

I think that work schedules of some of the students impacted heavily on their attendance and/or participation in our sessions. The mid-year interviews are a crucial activity and perhaps the beginning of the last term would also be an important time to catch up with each of them.

I would also like to see early opportunities in the first term / early second term, for students to take on delivery roles with clients: Could be simple camping, tramping skills, etc., so that they begin to gauge the people skills required.

My support from WIT, even though I was employed by NMIT, was steadfast and very welcome. Sharing between Mike and me was only minimal and more would have been optimum. Both of us were in our first year of tutoring on the course and I learned a lot. I really appreciate the opportunity to work / play with Outdoor Recreation.

